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HORDLE PARISH COUNCIL
Serving the communities of Tiptoe, Everton, and Hordle 
Parish Council Meeting
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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 17th October 2017 
at The Pavilion, Vaggs Lane, Hordle.

	Councillor Name
	
	Councillor Name
	

	Sue Bown ( Chair )
	P
	Pat Rendell
	

	David Horne ( Vice chair )
	P
	Colleen Sambrook
	

	Sue Brayley 
	P
	Marion Still
	P

	Roger Hockham
	P
	Ivor Spreadbury
	P

	Valerie James
	P
	Pamela Hollister
	P

	Lynda Poxon
	
	
	



P = Present.
	Present Hampshire and District Councillor Carpenter and 5 members of the public
1. Apologies for absence. Apologies received from Councillors Rendell, Poxon and Sambrook 
2. Declarations of interest in items on the agenda. None
3. To confirm minutes of the last meeting. Resolved 7 for 1 abstention
4. Public session for items on the Agenda. None
5. Planning Applications / TPO’s /etc

	Application 
	Site Address
	Proposed Works
	Obs Date

	NFDC
	
	
	

	17/11214 
	BEEHIVE COTTAGE, 86B EVERTON ROAD, HORDLE SO41 0FD
	Outbuilding
	22 Oct 2017

	17/11263 
	49 RODBOURNE CLOSE, EVERTON, HORDLE SO41 0LW
	Single-storey rear extension
	22 Oct 2017

	17/11269 
	CARINA, 10 STONELEIGH AVENUE, HORDLE SO41 0GS
	Single-storey side and rear extension
	22 Oct 2017

	17/11279 
	10 GREENMEAD AVENUE, EVERTON, HORDLE SO41 0U
	Single-storey side extension; fenestration alterations
	22 Oct 2017

	17/11310 
	162 EVERTON ROAD, HORDLE SO41 0HB
	Extension to dropped kerb
	29 Oct 2017

	17/11331 
	5 DUDLEY AVENUE, HORDLE SO41 0HY
	Raise ridge height; side dormers in association with new first floor; two storey rear extension; front porch; flue
	05 Nov 2017

	17/11341 
	51 LAVENDER ROAD, HORDLE SO41 0GF
	Attached garage
	05 Nov 2017

	NPA
	None 
	
	

	NPA Trees 
	
	
	Reg date 

	TPO/17/0921
	14 SKY END LANE, HORDLE, LYMINGTON, SO41 0HG

	Prune 1 x group, comprising 4 x Oak trees
	05 Oct 17

	R14/15/17/0916
	12 SKY END LANE, HORDLE, LYMINGTON, SO41 0HG
	Work required Reduce the lateral branch to provide a maximum clearance of 1 m form the utility line Reason The single lateral branch shown within the photographs provided is making contact with the utility line and the pruning work specified within this notice is considered exempt from the formal application process.
	For information
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17/11214 The householder said that if this application was granted the application that was currently at appeal would not be followed through. Parish 1. We recommend permission but 
would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Unanimous
17/11263 . Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Unanimous
17/11269 Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Unanimous
17/11279 Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Unanimous
17/11310 Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Unanimous
17/11331. Parish 2 We recommend refusal but would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Unanimous. Concerns about the size and height of the proposed building and that it would appear over dominant and out of character with the street scene. 
17/11341. A member of the public spoke about this application. Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Unanimous 
TPO 17/0921 The council noted that this application had been made by the householder not a tree surgeon. It was agreed to leave the decision to the tree officer. Unanimous 
R14/15/17. For Information
TPO/17/0934 Application from 8 Charnock Close to prune two Oak Trees. NPA had not confirmed whether it was possible to have an extension on this application. The Parish Council discussed this application as the trees are Parish Council trees and the Clerk explained that she had had contact with the owner of the property. It was agreed to leave the decision to the Tree Officer but to state that the owner should be kept informed.  
6. To receive the Half Yearly Accounts against budget. This had been circulated in advance. 
The Clerk reported that expenditure was as expected for the year and the current position is healthy with expenditure at about 50% of expected for the year. Resolved Unanimous.  
7. To receive the Bank Reconciliation. This had been circulated in advance. The Clerk said that the second half of the precept had been received. Resolved Unanimous.  
8. To receive the Monthly Payment Schedule. This was re-circulated with some amendments.  There was one payment of over £1000 (£1538.40 for Autotron ) This was signed by the chair. Resolved Unanimous.  
9. To receive a Report and First draft of the Local Emergency Plan. Cllr Hockham. Councillor Hockham reported that the first draft was not quite finalised. He said that the working party have organised a public event on the 2nd November at Everton Pavilion to share plans with community groups. Letters have been sent to places of safety asking for contact details and letters to tradespeople and small businesses about their contact details being in the Plan. A draft plan has been sent to HCC who have commented that it is clear and concise and suggested a few additions. A draft will shortly be circulated to Councillors electronically. Comments will need to be returned promptly. Action all  
10. To organise a Parish litter picking event. The chair spoke about this and said that the Parish Council organise two per year. The next NFDC event is in the Spring. Councillor James said she was happy to get this started and Councillor Hollister offered to work alongside her. The 25th November was proposed. Action Councillors James and Hollister 
11. To receive a report in relation to the current situation with the Football Clubs.  Parish Clerk. This had been circulated in advance as background papers. Clerk confirmed that Everton Youth Football Club have now made a payment and signed the Terms and Conditions. It was noted and Resolved Unanimous. It was further agreed that meetings with Everton should be programmed in at the end and start of the season.    
12. To agree quotations for works at 
· Golden Hill / Hare Lane Green. Quote 2 Resolved Unanimous.
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· Triangle and pathway at Acacia Avenue / Cycleway Quote 1 Resolved Unanimous 
· Everton Bus Shelter. Quote 1 Resolved Unanimous. 
13. To receive Correspondence and Clerks report. 
a. HCC are running a Parish and Town Council workshop on the evening of 13/12/17 in Winchester. Book places through the Clerk. Action all
b. The Department of Communities and Local Government are running a consultation via NALC. The Parish Clerk will circulate this to councillors. Action all 
c. The NALC annual conference will take place on 30th October 
d. The NFDC Planning website will be closed on 23/10/17 for updates.   
e. There is an application in relation to mineral extraction at Downton Farm. 
f. Please update the Parish Clerk of any thing that will affect your declaration of interests. Action all 
g. HALC AGM is 4th November. Councillors Bown and Still will attend. 
h. There has been more vandalism at the BMX track with the front of the new (vandal proof) sign being removed. 
i. The gov.uk emails will be migrated on the weekend of 28th October. 
j. Apologies were passed to councillors as they were unable to attend the planning meeting in relation to Post Box cottage. 
14. To receive the Chairman’s report. None 
15. Open session – to communicate with the council. Councillor Brayley reported that she needed to stand down as a rep on the Everton Pavilion Management Committee. The Chair asked if anyone else could take on this role. This to be discussed again. Action Parish Office to add to future agenda. County Councillor Carpenter reported that she had spoken to the Planning Officer at HCC re the revised plans for Downton Farm and that permission to excavate a larger area was being sought and for the period to be extended for another 15 years. They are currently due to finish 2019. She will keep the Parish Council informed. HCC has a grant of £250,000 to award to Town and Parish Councils for targeted joint projects. She is currently lobbying HCC in relation to bus routes and changes. She is considering funding some signage for the area in relation to speed reduction. She will put together a formal proposal for the Parish Council to consider at a future meeting. Action HCCllr Carpenter.  Everton Post Office has been shortlisted for the Community Business awards. She is due to attend a meeting in relation to the Gordleton Mill pinch points between HCC and NFDC. She is planning to have a surgery table at the HCA coffee morning approximately every 6 weeks.  
16. To confirm the next meeting – Tuesday 7th November 2017 at the Pavilion, Vaggs Lane, Hordle



The meeting closed at 8.40 







Signed ………………………………………………………………….Dated …………………………
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